After Action February 14, 2018 City of Miami Beach
Commission Meeting/Presentations & Awards

11:20:56 a.m.

C4 AGREFERRAL TO THE TRANSPORTATION, PARKING, BICYCLE-PEDESTRIAN
FACILITIES COMMITTEE THE AND THE NEIGHBORHOOD/COMMUNITY AFFAIRS
COMMITTEE TO DISCUSS A POTENTIAL PARK SHARE PILOT IN MIAMI BEACH.

Vice-Mayor John Elizabeth Aleman

ACTION: Item dually referred. Item separated by Commissioner Rosen Gonzalez. Motion
made by Commissioner Rosen Gonzalez; seconded by Vice-Mayor Aleman. Voice vote: 7-
0. Saul Frances and Kathie G. Brooks to place on the Committee Agendas. Saul
Frances to handle.

REFERRALS:
Transportation, Parking, Bicycle-Pedestrian Facilities Committee
Neighborhood/Community Affairs Committee

AMENDMENT:
Dually refer the item to the Transportation, Parking, Bicycle-Pedestrian Facilities
Committee and to the Neighborhood/Community Affairs Committee.

Commissioner Rosen Gonzalez asked to refer the item to the Neighborhood/Community
Affairs Committee. This item is regarding another pilot program, which is a parking-share
program.

Mayor Gelber stated that the item is currently only being requested to be referred to the
Transportation, Parking, Bicycle-Pedestrian Facilites Committee, and Commissioner
Rosen Gonzalez is asking for it to be dually referred to both the Transportation, Parking,
Bicycle-Pedestrian Facilites Committee, and the Neighborhood/Community Affairs
Committee.

Vice-Mayor Aleman stated that the item refers to five vendors, not just one. The list of
vendors is on page 449 of the Agenda book. She expressed her dilemma with dual
referrals because each committee does not have the benefit of the discussion and
conclusion reached by the other committee. She does not have an issue with the item
going to the Neighborhood/Community Affairs Committee, but she asks that it go to the
Transportation, Parking, Bicycle-Pedestrian Facilities Committee first. The item itself refers
to a park-share program in which private parking spots can be rented out and located
using mobile applications.

Discussion held.

Commissioner Rosen Gonzalez reminded Vice-Mayor Aleman that in the past, the City
Commission had approved several dual referrals to the Planning Board and Land Use and
Development Committee, and yet the Vice-Mayor did not state any opposition. She will,
however, accept Vice-Mayor Aleman’s proposal to have the item referred to the
Transportation, Parking, Bicycle-Pedestrian Facilities Committee first and then to the
Neighborhood/Community Affairs Committee. She still believes this is circumventing the
regular procedure. She asked the Vice-Mayor why she does not want Commissioner
Goéngora or herself to hear the item.

Discussion continued.

Mayor Gelber asked the City Commission to address conversations to the Chair.
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